MIDDLEBURY GOLLEGE MIDDLEBURY VERMONT

April 13, 1922

Sir Arthur William Currie McGill University Montreal, Canada

My dear Sir Arthur:

THE PRESIDENT

I have learned from the files. since I am myself a newcomer here, that last year you were invited to be the Commencement speaker at Middlebury but were unable to accept.

I am wondering if we could have that deferred privilege this year. We are to make more of Commencement this year than usual because it will be coincident with my own inauguration, which is to come on the 13th of June, while Commencement will be on the 14th. The Commencement address, therefore, will occur on the latter date although, of course, we shall be glad to have you here for both days.

I realize that the time is short in making this request. There has been a little misunderstanding on the part of the committee handling the inauguration and several delays have been caused.

Very cordially yours,

President